Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2021

 With 24 members present meeting started at 3 p.m. with a salute to the flag and a prayer by Deacon Frank Hofstetter.
April birthdays as follows: J. Fulton, P. Gaskill, F. Hofstetter, M. Johnson-Nall, R. Kleinsmith,

A. Viggiano,  B. Zembruski. 

Years of service: N. Kline 18, R. Krencis 2, J. Krencis 2, D. Rogers 14, A. Viggiano 12.
March minutes accepted by J. Marshall, 2nd by E. Holbert 

Treasurer report: March 1, starting balance $5,332.11, donations $390.00, ending balance $5,772.11.

Watering restrictions are in place.

Southern Woods under consideration for future Crime Watch meetings.
Car maintenance: 2 new tires, radio charger for car #2, 2 wiper blades. Fire extinguishers checked by  

Amy Douglas. All approved.

Volunteer banquet notice sent by Amy Douglas to members. April 18-24 volunteer appreciation week.

Honor Guard which started 2 ½ years ago will stay for meeting today.  New volunteer Rosemary Kessinger accepted. The Honor Guard was present at the service for long time member John Seidel.
Service plaques for Dolores Brand, Joseph and Mary Davis upon retirement from Crime Watch.

More volunteers are needed for Crime Watch.

Continue to keep car doors locked as county thefts are increasing.
Covid vaccine immunization shots are now being administered to citizens 18 years and older. 

State and Federal government status applied for by Dick Kleinsmith.

Elvin Miller spoke of his many career changes working and retiring from Ford Motor Co.

Motion to end meeting by Jack Marshall, 2nd by Peggy Sanders @ 3:55 p.m.

Speaker for May 11th meeting: Ed Holbert @ Homosassa Library @3p.m. Board meets @2:30.

Respectfully submitted by: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary

